THE SARAWAK CLUB

Jalan Taman Budaya 93000 Kuching Sarawak Malaysia Telephone (082) 242299 Fascimile (082) 245654 E-mail:info@sarawakclub.com

Preamble to AGM 2025 Motions

Dear Members,

As we approach the upcoming Annual General Meeting, the Management Committee is tabling two important motions for your consideration and support—both of which are vital to the long-term sustainability and service standards of our Club.

The first motion proposes an adjustment of the monthly subscription rate for Ordinary Members and Corporate Representatives from RM70 to RM100. This is the first proposed increase in 15 years, and it responds to steadily rising operational costs, a significant increase in minimum wage requirements, and the Club's transition into a phase where income from membership sales has plateaued. Without this adjustment, we have already had an operational shortfall in 2024 and face a growing operational shortfall in the advancing years. The revised subscription aligns closely with inflation trends and remains competitive with other clubs in the region, ensuring we can maintain quality services while operating sustainably.

The second motion seeks approval for a capital expenditure of up to RM2 million to extend the existing kitchen facilities. This project addresses capacity issues that have emerged from the increased popularity of our F&B outlets and services, including dine-in and takeaway offerings. The planned expansion—fully funded from existing reserves—will alleviate bottlenecks, reduce waiting times, improve overall service efficiency, and lay the groundwork for future dining improvements.

Both motions reflect the Club's commitment to prudent financial stewardship and ongoing enhancements that directly benefit members. Your support is crucial to ensure we continue to thrive as a vibrant and well-run institution.

We urge you to review both motions in detail and attend the AGM to cast your vote.

Warm regards,

Management Committee 20 May 2025